The Calder Learning Trust

Brier Hey Lane, Mytholmroyd, Hebden Bridge, West Yorkshire HX7 5QN

Tel: 01422 883213 Fax:01422 881876

Email: admin@calderlearningtrust.com / parentenquiry@calderlearningtrust.com

Web: www.calderlearningtrust.com

Headteacher: Mr A Guise



Dear Parent/Carer,

It gives me great pleasure to launch the enrichment and celebration programme planned for the last week of term in July. The reason I am writing to you now is that I am conscious that in these challenging economic times, many parents/carers will want maximum notice regarding the payment of trips. As a school we aim to balance fun with affordability despite the increasing costs charged by venues and transport providers.

Throughout the week students will have the opportunity to participate in a Sports and House Day, enjoy the ever popular Calder Carnival, have their effort and achievement recognised at a celebration assembly and take part in a school trip on Activities Day.

Activities Day for students in Year 9 will be **Wednesday 19 July**. This year, students will have the opportunity to enjoy the excitement of a visit to Blackpool Pleasure Beach. The **total cost of the trip is £39** (£31.20 for those students in receipt of Pupil Premium). This price covers transport and insurance and venue admission.

The total cost must be paid in full in one instalment no later than **Monday 5 June**. Failure to do so will mean your child cannot attend the day as final numbers need to be sent to providers and balances paid.

Please note that participation in the day is dependent on a good record of in-school behaviour and those that do not sign up for the trip will be required to attend school that day.

Should you have any further questions, please do contact the Head of Year 9, Miss Rimmer, rrimmer@calderlearningtrust.com. I very much hope your child will enjoy all the opportunities we are planning for what should be a great end to the academic year.

Kind regards,

C Washington

Associate Deputy Headteacher

